

General Secretariat (SG)

Geneva, 18 August 2023

To:

Reference CL-23/24

Contact: Catalin Marinescu

Tel.: +41 22 730 5316 - ITU Member States
E-mail: strategy@itu.int - ITU Sector Members

Subject: Consultation on the "One ITU" concept and its implementation

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Plenipotentiary Conference 2022 (PP-22) instructed the Secretary-General, working in coordination with the Directors of the Bureaux, to submit a report on the implementation of the concept of "One ITU" to the 2024 session of the ITU Council, and that the Council be instructed to evaluate the report, and report back to the next plenipotentiary conference on the implementation of the "One ITU" concept, including, *inter alia*, the activities of regional and area offices (See PP-22 Committee 6 recommendation here).

Related to this, I would like to invite Member States and Sector Members to complete an online questionnaire on the "One ITU" concept and its implementation **before 12 September 2023**, 23:59 Geneva time (UTC+2).

Please fill in the online questionnaire <u>here</u>. All inputs will be presented to the ITU Council Working Group on Financial and Human Resources (CWG-FHR) for their attention and will be considered in preparing my report to Council 2024.

On the <u>CWG-FHR website</u>, you will also find the questionnaire translated into the six ITU official languages, as well as an <u>information document</u> on the use of the "One ITU" concept in the Plenipotentiary Conferences' resolutions, for your reference.

For any further questions, please contact the secretariat at strategy@itu.int.

I thank you in advance for your contribution to this online consultation on the "One ITU" concept and its implementation.

Yours faithfully,

(signed)

Doreen Bogdan-Martin

Secretary-General